
 

 

                  
TOWN OF GREENFIELD  
La Crosse County  
N1800 Town Hall Road 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
 
Town Board Meeting; Wednesday, December 8, 2021  
  
BOARD PRESENT:   Chair Tom Jacobs, Supervisor Kevin Timm and Supervisor Andy Neubauer by Zoom 
STAFF PRESENT:     Clerk Jill Murphy and Treasurer Danny Kjos 
 
Call to Order:  Chair Jacobs called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  Notices were posted. 
 
Minutes:   Motion by Jacobs/Timm to approve the minutes of November 10, 2021 after word correction; and to 
approve the Budget & Electors 2021 meeting minutes.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report:  November 2021 financial report was presented.  Motion by Timm/Jacobs to approve.   Motion 
carried unanimously.  
 
Shelby Fire Department:  no report given; technical difficulties. 

 
2022-2023 Election Inspectors:  19 names were presented for appointment as election inspectors for the 2022-
2023 term.  List of names read by Chair Jacobs as follows:  Patricia Gerke, Kalla Kalloway, Kerry Schmaltz, Carolyn 
Zimmermann for the role of Chief Election Inspector.  Dennis Gerke, Sam Helming, Clarice Kammel, Kristi Koch, 
Ron Lamkin, Barry Nelson, Anne Risen, Ruth Roesler, Ellyn Rueckheim, Jay Ruetten, Don Salter, Chuck Sans Crainte, 
Patricia Sans Crainte, Steve Schmaltz, Joseph Shikonya, Suzanne Strangstalien for the roles of Election Inspectors.  
Motion to approve appointments made by Jacobs/Timm.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Road Report:  Schieche Rd. project framed and ready for concrete, hoping to get rock in this fall also.  Town worker 
asked to check on area on Roesler Rd that’s eroding.  Valley Wood Springs Rd. is eroding on the shoulder; because 
of water issue, will try and work with county in the spring.  Town worker asked to look at the end of Servais Collern   
Rd. for breakage along the edges.  Town worker was able to meet with Shelby regarding snow plowing. 
 
Citizen’s Concerns:  Chair Jacobs stated there will be no discussion on Clements Rd. tonight; will try and finish it 
up at the January meeting.  Stan Clements made a comment for the record and stated he paid for everything for 
access to his property at no expense or liability to the town and has no plans to build on his land! 
 
Treasurer Kjos stated tax bills will be sent out tomorrow! 
 
Motion by Jacobs/Timm to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.     Adjourned at 7:23 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jill Murphy 
Town Clerk 
 


